
Many thanks go out to those 
that worked behind the 
scenes to make this another 
successful judging meet.   
 
I would like to thank the la-
dies that were sequestered 
behind doors, the unsung 
ladies that tabulated the 
score sheets.  Our tabulators 
were Sue Yasher, Mary Carol 
Eyl and Marilyn Heitzman.  
Many thanks to our Judging 
Co-chairman, Mike Treece 
who works vigorously to pre-
pare our judging meet and 
other chapter events re-
sources.  Thanks to the other 
judging Co-chairman, Roger 
Zrimsek who takes care of the 
online registration and na-
tional meet recordings.  Also, 
thanks to Terry Buchanan, 
Eric Sponseller, and Perry 
Yasher for assistance in regis-
tration along with a hand 
from Tom Fetchik.  And, lastly 
a special thanks to Steven 
Stephenson for judging 
school instructor at the chap-
ter meet.   
 
Many Thanks to those volun-
teering judges that Partici-
pate to the judging meet that 
join in the judging without 
their assistance we could not 
make a successful event.  
And, thank you Charles Hen-
ry, William Emery, Butch 
Price, John Milligan, Paul 
Hinnman, Dustin Richards, 

 

Summer is upon us as the 

heat is on full blast.    

Since our last newsletter 
we have had two Heart of 
Ohio Chapter events.  First 
being our seasonal event, 
known as our Chapter 
Judging Meet, the second 
our Charity event sponsor-
ing Make a Wish Founda-
tion.  

Our Chapter meet turned 
into a very successful 
event this year. The Chap-
ter Meet was held indoors 
again at Nelson Auto 
Group in Marysville, OH.   
We must thank Nelson 
Auto Group for providing 
our chapter with a fine 
facility and exquisite cars 
in there show room as 
well.  
 
 Heart of Ohio Chapter 
featured eleven cars 
judged with nine I believe 
were from our chapter 
members.  All judged cars 
received top flight awards.  

Spence Brady, Rick Hendrick, 
Robert Blowers, Carl Stiefel, 
and Eric Patty for submitting 
your cars to be flight judged. 
  
Our Charity event of Make a 
Wish Foundation was once again 
held at the Lennox Center where 
we joined in with Cars and 
Coffee cruise in.  The premise of 
the Cars and Coffee group is not 
specific of any make and model 
but, an eclectic collection of vari-
ous cars, car ages, and owners.  
Cars and Coffee is just a variation 
of car lovers where we set up a 
tent to provided free Buckeye 
Donuts with suggestion to do-
nate to the Make a Wish Foun-
dation.   
 
A good numbers of chapter 
members join in to provide sup-
port.  An interesting turn in of 
modern day evolution was the 
closing of Cup of Joes coffee 
shop.  Talk was that the building 
owner raised the rent and given 
the renters a week notice to 
comply.  Also Johnny Rockets has 
closed as well and word is that 
the theater will be closing as 
well.  Our chapter charity event 
was able to raise over $500.00 
dollars in support for Make A 
Wish.  Thanks to all who attend-
ed and supported our cause.  

 
Hope to see many of you at our 
next event which is our annual 
Picnic.  This year it will be held at 
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Butch and Nancy Price’s resi-
dence in Baltimore Ohio.  The 
chapter will provide meat 
and beverages. We only ask 
that you bring a dish to 
share.  More details will be 
provided. 
 
Lou Zuniga 
 



Carl Stiefel (L), from Aliquippa, PA  accepting his top flight 

award for his 1966 Convertible.  Membership Chair, Butch 

Price, from New   Baltimore, OH accepting his Top Flight from 

Mike Treece on his 1967 Coupe. Congrats to all the Top Flight 

Recipients. 

 

Chapter Members Joe Eyl and Terry Keating judging a C1. Mike 
Treece with the flashlight checking out a C3. 

 

The HoO Chapter judging meet was held in April in 

Marysville, OH.  Co –Chairs Mike Treece and Roger 

Zrimsek (pictured above)did a fantastic job on 

planning and running the event.  

 

Nelson Automotive provides a perfect venue as the 

meet is inside and plenty of room to judge the cars.  

Thanks to Nelson for the hospitality! 

 

11 cars were judged to be Top Flight. Congrats to all the 

participants. AND many thanks to Sue Yasher, Mary Car-

ol Eyl, and Marilyn Heitzman, who tabulated results. We 

couldn’t do it without you!   

 

Steve Steffensen, master judge, conducted a judging 

session after the meet. Thanks Steve! 
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April– Chapter Judging Meet at Nelson Automotive-Marysville, OH 



Our annual charity event was held at Len-
nox Plaza in Columbus. The Chapter held 
this event last year by supplying donuts at 
the Cars and Coffee event that is held 
each Saturday morning.  Approximately 
100 cars of all types show up in the park-
ing lot to talk cars, look at various makes 
and models. 

 

 

The Chapter sets up a tent and raises 
money for The Make A Wish Foundation.  
Make A Wish is a great organization that 
helps families taking care of kids with ter-
rible illnesses like cancer.  

 

 

The Chapter raised $633 in donations at 
the event and the Chapter kicked in an-
other $500 for a total donation of $1133.   

 

Thanks for the guys who helped set up, 
donuts, and making the event a great suc-
cess. 

 

Top Picture (L-R) 

Norm Yager, Wes Wells, Lou Zuniga, Dave 
King, , Eric Sponseller, Perry Yasher, Terry 
Keating, and Barry Dowdy. 

 

 

 

 

Get your free donut! 
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Financials—Eric Sponseller 

Volume 14, Issue 3 Q3 

Beginning Cash Balance 1/1/17: $8,994.62 

  

REVENUE:   

Membership Dues: $510.00 

Chapter Meet Registration Fees: $1,553.89 

Checking Account Interest: $0.00 

Event Fees:   

Charity Car Show Income: $683.00 

Advertising:   

Merchandise Sales:   

Total Revenue: $2,746.89 

  

  

EXPENSES:   

Newsletter Expense:   

Operations & Planning: $346.15 

Judging Meet Expense: $1,031.50 

Charitable Contribution: $1,183.00 

Charity Car Show Expense: $0.00 

Paypal Fees $53.72 

Tech Sessions Expense $0.00 

Total Expenses: $2,614.37 

  

Closing Cash Balance 12/31/17: $9,127.14 



Volume 14, Issue 3 Q3 Summer Picnic—Butch and Nancy Price 

The HoO summer picnic will be at Butch and Nancy Price’s house in Baltimore, OH (Near Pickerington, OH 

east of Columbus). If you haven’t been, this is a relaxing fun event at Butch’s house. Great venue. 

 

The Heart of Ohio Chapter picnic is coming up on July 23 at 2:00pm.  It will be held this year at the home 
of Butch and Nancy Price 

                                            155 Stemen Road 

                                             Baltimore, Ohio 43105 

Phone                                  614-204-4366 - with any questions. 

 

If you last name begins with A through M bring a salad or vegetable dish. 

If it begins with N through Z bring a desert.  The club will provide the meat, buns, condiments, and all 
drinks.  We will give airplane rides to anyone who would like one weather permitting.  Anyone planning to 
attend, please RSVP to:  butch.nancy@outlook.com or call Butch at 614-204-4366 by July 17. 

 

Looking forward to seeing everyone there. 
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Heart of  Ohio—Calendar of  Events 

  

July 

 
 

July 23, 2017 
Heart of Ohio Chapter Picnic 
Butch Price's Home 
Heart of Ohio Chapter Picnic 
Butch Price's Home 
 

  

Aug August 5, 2017 

Heart of Ohio Chapter at the Champaign Aviation Museum 

- 10:00 am  

1652 N. Main Street  

Urbana, Ohio 43078    Check the progress on the B17    

  

Sep September 30, 2017 
Fall Mini Judging Meet 
Richard Crary's Garage 
1374 Nevada Wynford Rd  
Bucyrus, Ohio   44820-8505  

  

Oct October 21, 2017 
Heart of Ohio Chapter Meeting - 10:00 am 
Nick Petruzzi Garage  
9200 Dean Road  
Ostrander, Ohio 43061   

Page 6 
The Front End 

Check the website for any changes/add to the calendar. 

We’re on the web ! www.ncrs.org/hoo 
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A couple of good upcoming events: 

1) July 8-9th, Goodguys Nationals at the Fairgrounds-6500 cars. All 

kinds of services, part sources, etc. Who knows you might find 

something you like! 

2) July 15-16, Arthritis Day Show– Dublin, OH. 1500 cars. Beautiful 

grounds. About 250 Vettes will be there! 

3) July 22nd—P20. Porches to Ohio. Granville, OH. One of the largest 

Porsche events in the Midwest.  

Good source for car shows: Oldride.com 

Looking for a good chrome shop? There are not many left.  Fortunately, we have one in Ohio. Check 

out Jon Wrights Custom Chrome Plating Shop in Grafton, OH.  Many car guys stand by their work.  

www.customchromeplating.com 

 

Needed: Tech Articles! Working on your Corvette? Write a short 

article in Word format (make sure to take pictures!). Articles can 

be submitted to my email address at osubuci@att.net 


